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Fundraising Barbeque for Espayos Twins

On August 14th at 5 o'clock at the ball booth there will be a barbeque for the Espayos family.

The twin girls, Zoey and Zayne, suffer from the genetic blood disorder Alpha Thalassaemia.

They require a bone marrow transplant which will take place in Winnipeg mid-September. Their older sister Zachi has agreed to be
their donor.

They are required to stay in Winnipeg for four to six months, depending on
how everything goes. The first six to eight weeks will be spent in the hospital
then three to four months in an apartment in Winnipeg where they will un¬
dergo monitoring and care.

The Lions Club is accepting tax deductible donations at the RBC and Credit
Union in Hamiota.

The town tent will be set up for shelter. A number of talented local youth will
be entertaining us with their music. Come join us and have a fun evening
out while we support this young family as they prepare for the long journey
ahead of them.

Municipal Elections October 22nd
On October 22, 2014 municipal elections will be held across Manitoba. Although most of the excitement in the media surrounds
places like Winnipeg and Brandon; we in rural Manitoba have a reason to pay extra attention to this event. With the Provincial
Government announcing the amalgamation of 92 municipalities with a population of less than 1,000 people, places like Hamiota are
going to see a different look during this year's election.

Nominations for the office of Head of Council (formerly Mayor and Reeve) and six (6) members of Council will be received from
September 10-16, 2014 for the new Hamiota Municipality. There will be no Town or Rural Municipality of Hamiota. Prospective
candidates will be running for the right to represent in what were formerly the Town and RM inclusive. Once the election has been
concluded the new Council will determine the name of the new Head of Council i.e. Mayor or Reeve.

The other significant change is that the election for Councillors will be done at large as opposed to election by Wards. This means
that when you receive a ballot for Councillor at the polls you will be asked to vote for up to six (6) candidates rather than just one.
The individual members of Council, once elected, will be responsible for all issues throughout the entire municipality.

The election polls will be held at the Hamiota Community Centre. Advanced polls will be held at the municipal offices at a date to be
determined.

Information about nominations and the upcoming election will also be advertised in Crossroads This Week.

If you have followed the news over the last couple of years you will know that the topic of municipal amalgamations has been very
controversial. Like it or not it has happened and the Province has made the decision and it has withstood all challenges. Moving
forward it is time to have an election and as a favor to all candidates we should focus on the issues that affect Hamiota. Debating
how amalgamation will work in Hamiota is important but debating whether amalgamation is good or bad is not.

If you have any questions about the election please do not hesitate to contact the municipal offices. We will see you at the polls
October 22, 2014.




